

Minutes of OFMC General Membership Meeting – June 5th, 2021 – Held at OFMC Field.

Board members present:

Carlos Paez – President, Jim Baker – Treasurer, Dawna Baker – Secretary, Jesse Hinds – Safety Officer, Gary West – Representative and Mike Redys - Representative

Called to order at 10:00 AM w/ pledge led by Carlos Paez - President.

1. Minutes for the May 2021 Meeting were accepted.
2. The Treasurers Report was read by Jim Baker and was accepted.
3. 6 New club members since the last meeting.
4. Field issues:
 - Missing benches from in front of pavilion. Looking at building new ones and they will be anchored down in the future.
 - Repair fix around covered workstations ground around them. Jim has a couple options that he will be trying to find what works out best for us. Member suggestion to put a gutter on the back of 3 of the workstations that don't currently have one to help with water runoff.
 - Driving on the grass and speed. We need to take care of the Greenways property and driving across the grass is damaging the lawn/grounds. Posted speed limit coming into the field is 20 MPH, please pay attention to your speed entering the club field.
5. 1st show & tell event, TBM Avenger plane built by Jerry Delyuck was brought in for show & tell for club members.
6. Safety issues:
 - Jet flyer high speed passes and flying directly over bush hog mower. Remember by-laws state flying is done on other side of runway, no low plane passes allowed.
 - Verbal warnings have been given and BOD is going to start handing out written warnings. This is outlined in the by-laws as well for club members to review.
7. Wear your badges when flying. It is our responsibility to wear them, so we know we have only club members flying at the field. If you don't have your badge on you or with you to put on while you fly then we will ask you to leave until you have your badge.
8. Judy Dunlop, Harry Dunlop's widow came to speak to the Club members present. She gave some history of the Fly girls and the beginnings of our club. She has decided to start selling some of Harry's planes. They were all scratch built and some flew all over the world for events.
9. Member question about Cook shack being open during events at the field. BOD decided that it was up to the Contest CD to decide if they want to use the Cook shack or do something else for food at the event.
10. Next monthly Membership meeting will be on July 3rd at 10 AM.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:39 AM by Carlos Paez – President

Submitted 6/10/2020 by OFMC 2021 Secretary: Dawna Baker